
 

 

March 22, 2016 

 

 

 

Project Woodhaven 

 

projectwoodhaven@gmail.com  

 

To Whom It May Concern: 

 

This is in response to your January 19
th

 web form requesting No Parking signage in front 

of 85-27 91
st
 Street. 

 

DOT’s Borough Engineering staff has completed an investigation at this location. Our 

survey revealed that a hydrant exists that can be used to pick up and drop off children safely.  

Furthermore, motorists must stop when a school bus is loading or unloading children.  

Thank you for your interest in this matter.  

 

       Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       Nicole Garcia 

       Queens Borough Commissioner 
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